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14. NOTICES OF MOTION

I, Councillor Louise Crawford give notice that I intend to move the Motion outlined below 
at the Ordinary Meeting of Council on 17 November 2021:  

That Council: 

1. Notes that there is one flagpole currently located at Alfred Square, St Kilda. The flagpole is 
utilised for flying the Australian flag during ceremonies such as ANZAC Day.

2. Notes that two additional flag poles would provide the opportunity for Council to fly the 
Aboriginal and the Torres Strait flags in addition to the Australian flag that is currently 
displayed. These flags would be particularly relevant for times when the space is used for 
ANZAC Day ceremonies, which occurs annually.

3. Notes that the installation of two additional flagpoles would enable an increase to Council’s 
usage of the space for ceremonies during events such as National Reconciliation Week and 
NAIDOC.

4. Instructs the CEO to undertake works to install two additional flagpoles in Alfred Square, with 
appropriate planning and consultation, noting that it is likely that the existing flagpole will need 
to be replaced as part of the works to achieve a consistent outcome.

5. Notes that the works are estimated to cost $5,500 and that they would be funded through the 
existing Park Furniture Renewal Program.




